Presicdent's Message

s we move into the fall....
1990 has proven to be a chal-
lenging year. The Board of

Governors and many member volun-
teers have worked hard to preserve the
Club's position in regards to its goals.

We have dealt with water quality
(Pier 45), public access and a law suit
brought by a South End member re-
garding a private swim from Point Bo-
nita to the clubs.

The Club has spent many hours as
well as money on these issues and the
expenditure has been well worth it to
preserve our Dolphin Club.

Many thanks to all who contributed
their time and their money to these
causes.

The fall also brings us closer to 1991
and thoughts of what will happen next
year. The Club will need a new board of
governors and officers. Existing officers
and governors can only serve two years
consecutively in the same position.
There will be many seats to fill.

I know that some members would
like to do more and here is your
chance. Nominations for governors
and officers opens at the October
meeting of the Board (Wednesday,
October 17, 1990 - 7 p.m.) and closes at

Ready, set, go! And into the frigid Bay waters
go a group of Dolphins.

Frank (Cecco) Menucci is all smiles as he finish-
es his swim.

the November meeting (November
21, 1990). Nominees must include their
name, the position they would like to
run for and five endorsing signatures

The Dolphin Club's new interperative historical
plaque on the wall (top) and dedicated public
access plaque embedded in concrete (below).

Nick Payne struggles with an unweildly surf-
board after piloting a swim.

Suanne Heim receives a congratulatory hug
from her number one fan, Stan Hlynsky.
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of current members in good standing.
They must be filed with the recording
secretary (Elmer Tosta) on or before
the November meeting. Many of you
want to know what you can do. Govern-
ors and officers are necessary to run
the Club. If you have the time and the
inclination, your participation is wel-
comed.

Volunteerism...

You can still help by using your indi-
vidual talents. Sign up with the volun-
teer coordinator. It's your club and we
all have many years to use it.

I would have liked to accomplish
more around the Club this year in re-
gards to repairs. Money has been
tight. The good part is we have things
to do next year.

Pete Bianucci
President, 1990

The Finance Cormer

At last, the long awaited 1989 audit of
the Dolphin Swimming and Boating
Club has been completed (it's our first,
ever). Our external auditors produced
the necessary statements (to comply
with our lease) from our untraditional
accounting system (true Dolphin Club
style).

I'd like to thank several people. But
first, | want to alert all members of the
necessity to enlarge this list by esta-
blishing a finance committee and
spreading the fun activities we need to
do monthly or annually. There are a
number of jobs that take one to two
hours monthly that are quite painless.
Please see me, Lorna Newlin or any
member of the Board of Governors to
join this prestigious group.

Now, to the list of extraordinary peo-
ple who assisted in the 1989 audit (in
no formal order): Lorna Newlin, Jeffrey
Heth, Mary Heth, Jon Bielinski, Peter
Bianucci, Meg Reilly, Laura Merkl,
Dave Zovickian, Elmer Tosta, Bill Rus,
Vince Huang, Tom Hoffman, Tom
Gould, Cliff Jennings and Jermey
West (I apologize to anyone I missed).

Please pitch in and become involved
with your club . .. WE NEED YOU!!

Thanks for your attention,
Gina Bianucci Rus



